



# ĐỀ THI THỬ TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT

## NĂM HỌC 2025-2026

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút (không kể phát đề)

### MOCK TEST 7

**Part 1: Write/ Mark A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that best completes each of the following sentences. (2.0 pts)**

- The island has a very beautiful beach, but sadly it is not easily \_\_\_\_\_.  
A. access                      B. accessible                      C. inaccessible                      D. inaccessibly
- Every one of us has made a positive \_\_\_\_\_ to the overall success of the project.  
A. contribute                      B. contribution                      C. contributor                      D. contributing
- \_\_\_\_\_ to your pen pal yet? – Not yet. I'm too busy.  
A. Do you write                      B. Are you writing                      C. Did you write                      D. Have you written
- Our beliefs and history have been \_\_\_\_\_ orally by our people for thousands of years.  
A. shown around                      B. cheered up                      C. passed down                      D. taken off
- Scientists suggest building more natural reserves to protect wild \_\_\_\_\_ species.  
A. dangerous                      B. endangered                      C. danger                      D. endanger
- The name of Earth, \_\_\_\_\_ is a Germanic word means the "ground".  
A. that                      B. what                      C. which                      D. where
- My friend recommended that I \_\_\_\_\_ carefully of my real ability and interests before making a decision about my future career.  
A. would think                      B. could think                      C. thinks                      D. think
- The longer the talk about the matter is, \_\_\_\_\_.  
A. the situation seems worse                      B. the worse seem the situation  
C. the worse the situation seems                      D. the situation seems the worse

**Part 2: Read the following announcement/advertisement/passage and write/ mark A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks. (1.0 pt)**

Mount Everest (Mt. Everest) is the highest mountain in the world. It is 8,848 metres high. Mt. Everest was first (1) \_\_\_\_\_ in 1953 by Edmund Hillary and Tenzing Norgay. Every year, a lot of people want to climb Mt. Everest.

It is very dangerous to climb Mt. Everest, (2) \_\_\_\_\_ the air is very thin and cold. Most people carry bottles of oxygen; they could die without it. When the oxygen bottles are empty, people throw them on the ground. When strong winds rip their tents, people leave them behind. They do not have the energy to take the rubbish away. They only have enough energy to go down the mountain (3)



Rubbish is a terrible problem. Since people first began to climb Mt. Everest, they have left tons and tons of rubbish on the mountain. Several groups have climbed the mountain just to (4) \_\_\_\_\_ the rubbish. When people plan to climb the mountain, they have to plan to take away their rubbish.

- |               |            |              |              |
|---------------|------------|--------------|--------------|
| 1. A. climb   | B. climbed | C. climbs    | D. climbing  |
| 2. A. where   | B. which   | C. that      | D. when      |
| 3. A. freely  | B. simply  | C. carefully | D. safely    |
| 4. A. get out | B. pick up | C. take off  | D. turn down |

**Part 3: Write/ Mark A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the best arrangement of utterances/sentences to make a meaningful exchanges/text in each of the following questions. (1.0 pt)**

**1.**

- a. Sorry
- b. Can you open the door, please?
- c. Can you open the door, Tom?

A. a-a-b      B. a-b-c      C. c-b-a      D. b-a-c

**2.**

- a. OK, I got what you mean.
- b. You just read it carefully and find the key words from the questions. Got it?
- c. I can't do my English homework. Can you help me?

A. a-a-b      B. a-b-c      C. c-b-a      D. b-a-c

**3.**

- a. Why don't you give it a go? You will like it.
- b. Not yet. I don't feel like reading it.
- c. Have you watched a movie about planet Earth?
- d. OK, I'll think about that.

A. a-b-c-d      B. c-b-d-a      C. c-b-a-d      D. c-d-a-b

**4. a. Why is it special?**

- b. It's banh cuon or steamed rice rolls.
- c. Could you share with us one speciality in your village?
- d. Because there is some minced meat inside and people serve it cold, not hot like other kinds.

A. a-b-c-d      B. c-b-a-d      C. b-a-d-c      D. c-d-a-b



**Part 4: Read the following passage and write/mark A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the best answer to each of the following questions. (1.0 point)**

Tourism in Viet Nam has seen a lot of changes in recent years. For backpackers, culture and nature lovers, military veterans, Viet Nam has become a new tourist destination in Southeast Asia.

International tourist arrivals to Viet Nam have continuously risen. In 2008, Viet Nam received 4.218 million tourists. In 2012, the number rose to 6.84 million. Four years later, the country welcomed 10 million international visitors, and in 2019, it was 18 million. This increase made Viet Nam the fifth most visited country in the Asia-Pacific region.

By March 2023, the four countries with the largest numbers of visitors to Viet Nam are South Korea, the USA, Thailand, and China. The most attractive destinations in Viet Nam are national parks like Cuc Phuong, Phong Nha - Ke Bang, Cape Ca Mau, and World Heritage Sites like Ha Long Bay, Hue, and Hoi An.

Tourism is important to the country's economy. For example, in 2016, tourism contributed 6.6 per cent to gross domestic product (GDP) equal to VND 279,287 billion. It has also helped to promote the development of related sectors, such as hotels, transportation, entertainment, and food.

1. What are most tourists to Viet Nam are interested in?

- A. its medical treatment   B. its history   C. its entertainment   D. its culture

2. When did the country welcome 10 million international visitors?

- A. 2008   B. 2012   C. 2016   D. 2019

3. Which statement is true about tourism?

- A. The development of tourism is not related to the development of transportation.  
B. The development of tourism leads to the development of transportation.  
C. The development of tourism depends on the development of transportation.  
D. The development of tourism prevents the development of transportation.

4. What does the word "it" in paragraph 2 refer to?

- A. 2023   B. Viet Nam  
C. the number of international tourists   D. the increase in tourism



**Part 5: Read the following passage and decide if the statements that follow are TRUE or FALSE.**

**(1.0 pt)**

Both of my parents love travelling, and they usually take us along. My mum told me that I started travelling with them when I was just four months old. It was a short trip to a city 120 kilometres away from our home town. Mum said I was a good girl since I ate and slept during the trip without ever crying. Every year my family goes on different trips from 2 days to 2 weeks. We normally don't stay in resorts. Instead, we stay at homestays where we can get to know more about the life and culture of the people in those areas. We eat with them, watch them cook, and go hiking with them.

Sometimes we go abroad for our holidays. I still remember when I went to Disneyland in Hong Kong and later visited the Taronga Zoo in Sydney. I will never forget the moment seagulls took some snacks from my hands when we were sitting outside the Sydney Opera House.

I believe that when we travel together, we can strengthen our bonds and have great memories with our beloved family members.

1. The girl began travelling with her family when she was four years old.
2. They usually stay in resorts when they travel.
3. When they were sitting outside the Sydney Opera House, seagulls took some food from her hands.
4. Travelling together makes them feel strongly connected.

**Part 6: Give the correct form of words in brackets. (1.0 pt)**

1. **(Basic)** \_\_\_\_\_, they want more information before they put money into the project to restore the temple.
2. My cousin is **(fluency)** \_\_\_\_\_ in both English and Japanese.
3. There are many different **(vary)** \_\_\_\_\_ of the English language spoken around the world.
4. The **(explore)** \_\_\_\_\_ of Alaska started in the 18th century.

**Part 7: Each sentence has a mistake. Find the mistakes and correct them. (1.0 pt)**

1. Parents who go to work often wish they have more time to spend with their children.  
\_\_\_\_\_ -> \_\_\_\_\_
2. In my neighbourhood, most people still live in mud and wood houses.  
\_\_\_\_\_ -> \_\_\_\_\_



**Part 8: Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning as the first one. Use NO MORE THAN FOUR WORDS. (2.0 pts)**

1. The teacher taught us English last year. Her son plays football very well.

→ The teacher \_\_\_\_\_ very well taught us English last year.

2. I don't have a map, so I can't show you the way.

→ If I \_\_\_\_\_, I could show you the way.

3. "Are you visiting the National Museum this Sunday?" Ann asked Nick.

→ Ann asked Nick \_\_\_\_\_ the National Museum that Sunday.

4. Sofia started cooking for this restaurant three months ago.

→ Sofia \_\_\_\_\_ this restaurant for three months.